Newsletter September 2016
[image: image1.wmf] The end of season has been full of activities and there have been some good fundraisers:  Coffee Morning - £600; Horse and Groom - £700 and the Fair Bar - £500.  Steeplechase……..

The Nationals went well although Digby was put in isolation due to an upset stomach so we had to rely on the others.  We had some favourable results (full results on separate sheet).

The sun shone on the end of year BBQ/presentation and AGM and everyone was well fed and had a good time.  Presentations were made and the Directors were elected for 2016/17.  The Chairman reported on a good year although we are still struggling to find suitable horses – we have been very lucky to borrow Charlie and Mr Jones.

The Census has been completed.

Over the summer we have the usual chores to be done.  Many thanks to our working parties and to those who attended the community day – the usual crowd came from Cadburys at Crediton.

Unexpectedly we have needed to construct a new room to house a mechanical horse (Jack), on loan to us from Dorset.  This is an exciting prospect and the coaches will need extra training to run sessions on the horse.

We have decided to raise the donation for riding/ therapy sessions to £10 with effect from now.  It’s never a good time but in order to meet our rising costs it seems appropriate.

Please let the office know of any changes to addresses or telephone numbers or any relevant medical changes.

All sessions remain very full and we are doing our absolute best to meet the needs without diluting the service we give.  We are always in need of volunteers.

Financially we have taken a bit of a hit! Lights cost £10,000 and the horses cost £10,000 for general upkeep so we need some financial support from outside the Group.  Please do your best to publicise the work we do and the amount it costs.
100 Club will run again this year so please buy your square as soon as possible.

Olympia Trip – some people still haven’t paid their deposit so these places will be offered to others at the end of September.  I suggest others pay your next instalment.

DATES

7th September


Restart

17th October


No Riding

24th to 28th October

Half Term – No Riding

23rd November


Possibly No Riding

18th December


Olympia Trip

National Results
Imy


1st Showing, 6th Showjumping

Nia


1st Countryside Challenge, 1st Dressage & Combined Training

Henry


4th Combined Training

Martin


4th Countryside Challenge, 4th Combined Training, 2nd Arts and Crafts

Patrick


2nd Countryside Challenge, 2nd Combined Training

Sam


3rd Countryside Challenge, 3rd Combined Training

Sarah


1st Showjumping

Mikey


1st Freestyle Dressage

Kirsty


1st Freestyle, 4th Dressage

Ellie


4th Tack and Turnout

Amanda

4th Tack and Turnout

Trophy Winners 2016

Steve Bryant Trophy

Ellie Halton

Mary Quayle Plate

Sue Johns

Young Volunteer

Meg Mawson

Anna Mill Plate


Jane Bligh

Jan Daniel Trophy

Rachel Britton

Young Coach


Sophie Turriff

Rider Awards

Megan Kenny, Imy Darke, Kirsty Mabin, Sam Underhill, Nia Rundle

Directors 2016/17

Peggy

Chair

Jane

Vice

Sue

Treasurer

Ginni

Secretary

Anne

Cathy

Ella

Hannah
